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CHARLESTON COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING MINUTES
June 23, 2015

The Charleston County Library Board of Trustees met for a regular meeting on
Tuesday, June 23, 2015, at 5:15p.m. at the Main Library, 68 Calhoun Street.

Board members present were Ms. Segal, Ms. Burgess, M quigault, Mr. Fava,
Mr. Norris, Ms. Hollinshead, Mr. Clem, and Mr. Brack. Mr cKellar, Mr. Moore, and
Ms. Reider and were unable to attend. Staff members pré were Doug Henderson,
Cynthia Bledsoe, Perry Litchfield, and Susan Pars Brittany Mathis,
representing the Friends of the Library, was also i i
Dan Chandler, and Brian Whitley, representing th

Ms. Segal called the meeting to ord
informed of the meeting and its agenda. S
memory of Ms. Cynthia Graham Hurd and the o
last week.

d stated that the m
so aske r a moment
ht people who lost their lives

Public Comment

Ms. Segal asked ymment. There was none.

Board Comment

Deletions or Ad

Ms. Segal asked whether there were any deletions or additions to the minutes.

Mr. Clem said that he would like to spend some time talking about ways to honor
Ms. Hurd.

Ms. Segal responded that she would make that the thirteenth item on the
agenda, and move the rest of the agenda items down.



Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the May 21, 2015 special meeting were reviewed.

Ms. Hollinshead stated that she would like to get a list of the location rankings
added to the minutes since they were discussed. Mr. Clem stated that he would send
that to Ms. Parsons to add to the minutes. The minutes were accepted as written, with
the addition of the list of location rankings as an attachment.

The minutes of the May 26, 2015 regular meeting w ‘veviewed. The minutes

were accepted as written.

Friends of the Library

decided
rescheduled to take place in
gh September 1st.

Ms. Mathis reported that in the wakeof
to postpone the Main Library book sale. The sal
the auditorium of the Main Library from August 29

Ms. Mathis said that the Frie
from individuals across the country
Thus far, the Friends have received o 1
hundred ten individuals. She noted that Bes
Hurd.

ave received imber of online donations

for the Friends o Library. Eighty gifts totaling $5,785 were given during the
twenty-four hour time period, and the total amount the Friends acquired from this
event was $12,775.27

Library Reports

Ms. Henderson introduced Ms. Laura Hodgins, the new Library Collection and
Tech Services Manager at the Main Library. He noted that he and Ms. Hodgins have



been visiting the branches, and there are only a few left to visit.
Ms. Segal and the Trustees welcomed Ms. Hodgins.

Mr. Henderson said that he really wants to thank the library staff for stepping
up during this tragic time. The Mt. Pleasant staff worked at St. Andrews so that those
staff could have time to grief. Also, staff have been invited to meet with counselors if
they feel the need, and there are also individual counseling sess1ons available. Mr.
Henderson added that Dart and St. Andrews staff were heavily ffected by the tragic
events, as well as staff at other locations.

teven Hurd, Ms.
orth Carolina,

orking with Emanuel AME
6 t they can hold meetings. He
added that most of the heads of the:church are gone now;. so the church members are
doing the best that they can.

Mr. Fava as Mr. Henderson to convey to staff how grateful everyone is for all
they are doing during this difficult time. Mr. Brack added that although he is a
relatively new member of the Board, he is extremely proud of the graceful and
professional way that library staff have acted. He also asked that Mr. Henderson
express the Board’s respect for them.

Mr. Henderson said that the library has also gotten a number of letters and
notes from all over the country, and we are saving all of them.

Mr. Henderson responded that the family of Ms. Hurd will be at the County



Council meeting this Thursday regarding a name change for the St. Andrews Regional
Library to honor Ms. Cynthia Graham Huxrd.

Mr. Clem noted that it was mentioned that some people have helped the family
out with food. He suggested that the Board, as a group, could send some food to the
family. Ms. Nancy Sullivan, Procurement and Facilities Manager for the Library
System said that would coordinate that for the Board.

Ms. Manigault asked whether a floral arrangement ha een considered. Mr.
Henderson said that if you wish, he was sure that flowers would be appreciated.

Ms. Manigault noted that she would like the Bc
family. Ms. Segal agreed, as did the other Board memb s and
would be sent to the family.

something for the
s decided that food

Trespass Appeal

Ms. Segal stated that Mr. King Grant Davis is in g
Trustees to reconsider his permanent
Grant Davis could tell the Board wh
libraries.

¢endance to ask the Board of

Mr. Grant Davis
tragedy at Emanuel AM

Mr. Grant D
the library because

and never uses profanity. Mr. Grant Davis stated that he
d never tried to cause trouble.

tries to ‘decent perso

Executive Session fi 1scussion of Trespass Appeal

Mzr. Norris f;loved that the Board of Trustees go into Executive Session to discuss
Mr. Grant Davis’ appeal. Ms. Segal seconded the motion and the motion carried.

The Board of Trustees came out of Executive Session and Ms. Segal noted that
no action was taken.

Mr. Norris moved to deny Mr. Grant Davis’ appeal. Mr. Clem seconded the
motion and the motion carried.



Myr. Grant Davis was escorted out of the meeting by a policeman and loudly
stated that he would take the Library Board to court in regard to this matter.

Board of Trustees By-Law Review

Ms. Segal reported that she, Mr. Fava and Mr. Norris volunteered to be on the
Board of Trustees By-Law Review Committee. She added that'the County Attorney,
Mr. Knisley, said that he would help with any questions the 1mittee may have.

Library Capital Plan

Mr. Ken Wiggins, from the County, noted
request to bidde
e committee.

othing is prohibiting the County from sending out separate
is nothing in the ordinance that states that the business

Mr. Brack “asked why five separate RFQ’s cannot be done. Mr. Wiggins
responded that the same firm will rise to the top each time.

Mr. Brack disagreed, giving an example of a small, but great firm.
Mr. Henderson noted that there is a seven member committee scoring criteria

that is set up by the County. The concern is it realistic for a firm to be able to do two or
three buildings. He added that this will also mean that a very big firm may bid on all of



them. Mr. Henderson asked Mr. Wiggins if the County can ask multiple firms to come
back with a bid if we like three different firms.

Mr. Fava said that he is concerned that the world changes over several years,
and with one firm doing all of the buildings, the County is asking for trouble. It should
be sliced up because one big firm will “throw” us around.

Mr. Wiggins stated that if the Library Board wants this to change, they should
talk to County Council. He added that the County Procur nt.Director made the
decision to use one firm for all five new building projects.

Ms. Segal asked whether the goal of using on
Mr. Wiggins said it is not.

Ms. Hollinshead stated that the Libr
Council asked for design, bid, build.

Mr. Henderson stated that separate RFQ’s
thought that big firms may not be interested in the
that perhaps the best firm also does:

gested becausé it was also
r building projects. He added
ildings.

with the County Director.
tomorrow, and will expres:

being prepared, and asked when it will be on the
that the contract is being developed now, then it will go to
n to the County Legal Department. This should be done by

Ms. Segal ed whether County Council should argue down the road that they
will keep the Camp Road Library open, and the Library Board would be fine with that,
assuming that there is enough money for the operating budget for that location as well
as all expenses for the Baxter Patrick location.

Election of Board Officers

Mr. Brack noted that he and Ms. Reider volunteered to be on the committee for



the election of new Library Board officers. He added that he understood that Ms.
Burgess did not wish to run again as Vice Chair. He thanked Ms. Burgess and noted
that he enjoyed the last meeting Board meeting that she chaired.

Mr. Brack noted that the following members have been nominated as Library
Board Officers: Ms. Janet Segal, Chairwoman; Mr. Andy Brack, Vice Chair; Ms. Maya
Hollinshead, Secretary; and Mr. Steven Clem, Treasurer.

Ms. Segal asked if there were any nominations from the floor.. There were not.
Mr. Fava moved to adopt the recommendation for

brary Board Officers from
the Nominating Committee. Ms. Burgess seconded the a

e motion carried.

Policy Review

Mr. Henderson said that theli
the Library Card Policy so that

Ms. Frohnsd rff discussed the situation, noting that a mother with two “tween”
daughters came into the Mt. Pleasant branch recently, and the daughters were wearing
bathing suits only. She noted that the current policy states that shirts and shoes are
required to enter the buildings, and wondered whether a bathing suit top is considered
a shirt.

Discussion ensued regarding this issue with some Trustees stating that they do
not want to make our policy more restrictive. Mr. Henderson stated that perhaps it
could just be better defined.



Ms. Sullivan stated that the Code of Conduct was written so long ago, and the
section stating shirts required was meant for men. She added that staff is just worried
about predators, but noted that parents should be in charge of that.

There was more discussion from the Trustees about this policy, and some
suggested that the staff could call the Director if they are not sure that the policy has
been broken or not. Mr. Henderson stated that staff is just asking for a tighter, more
defendable definition of what attire is not appropriate in the librar

de bé changed to state
sluding shoes, shirt, and

Mr. Fava moved that the policy concerning the dress
that those entering County libraries must be fully cloth
pants, shorts, dress, or skirt. Mr. Norris seconded th
Mr. Brack and Mr. Clem voted against the motion.

Mr. Fava noted that it would be wise for the
policy on naming branches. He added that
geographical name would be kept in additioni to't.

s sent recommendations for
0. honor Ms. Cynthia Graham

Mr. Henderson stated that County Counm :
changing the name of the St. Andre

named only after donor,

honoring of people
name of the building.

x he motion and the motion carried.

d that the budget that is being discussed today is similar to
in January, but the County has approved it now, with
n an extra sheet of paper. Mr. Litchfield added that they
with the largest change being a replacement of two vehicles.
n of funds for the merit program for County staff.

are just minor char
There is also an a

Mr. Litchfiéid stated that perhaps at the August Library Board meeting he will
discuss the budget more thoroughly.

Mr. Henderson reported that we have not gotten the state budget yet, but we are
hoping for $100,000 more to reduce our deficit.

Mr. Brack moved to approve the operating budget as presented by Mr. Litchfield.
Mr. Fava seconded the motion and the motion carried.



$10.000 for Charleston Tells from Coastal Community Foundation Funds

Mr. Henderson reported that we currently have over $17,000 in interest in the
Coastal Community Foundation and we would like to allocate $10,000 of this toward the
Charleston Tells event coming up in March 2016. He added that we need this to
confirm the tellers that we would like to have appear at the event.,

for the event is paid for
.secure tellers with the

Ms. Bledsoe noted that a significant portion of fundi
with grant monies, but this is not a given, so it really helps:
financial surety of this requested amount.

Mr. Clem moved to approve that $10,000: interest om the Coastal
Community Foundation funds be used toward the 2016 Charleston * 1ls event. Ms.
Manigault seconded the motion and the motio rried. -

QOther Business

permission to give a resolution to the
Andrews Regional Library in her honor. ™

TV jGud

Maya ollé shead, ¢ ecretary



Director’s Report
August 2015

Summer is coming to an end. Our Summer Reading Program ended with a celebration August 9 at the
Riverdogs game. We had over a thousand kids in attendance. Owlbert, our venerable mascot, threw out
the first pitch. No small feat when you are wearing a cumbersome costume. Boeing donated a thousand
books to give to the kids at the game. The Riverdogs chose to honor the memory of Cynthia Hurd at the
game.

Donations are still coming in to the Cynthia Graham Hurd Memorial Fund. We currently have over
$32,000. $10,000 has been earmarked for specific projects. $5,000 will go toward a mural on the
exterior of the Dart Library and $5,000 will go toward memorial benches and other outdoor

furniture.

It appears we are ready to start building libraries. We now have the team of consultants on board and
the County has hired its project manager, Jeanette Alexander. We will have them all at the Board
meeting. The consultants are Jerry English of the local architecture firm Cummings and McGrady. He will
be responsible for the program manual. He has David Moore from the architectural firm of Pazdan,
McMillan Smith, a well-known library firm based in Greenville, to work on the branding and wayfinding
and Lori Bowen Ayres, from the Galecia Group, who will be working on RFID and Technology. This is a

solid team. The RFQ for the A&E firms should be on the street shortly.










































Board Blurbs
August 2015
10. Library Reports

B. Perry will review our annual budget report. We did end up in the black this year due to unforeseen
circumstances. The head of Library Collections and Technical Services retired and that caused a
reduction in staff for a while and due to that we underspent our materials budget. They are back on
track this year. We also received unexpected funds from the State in the form of unclaimed lottery
funds.

C. Perry will be bringing a budget amendment to the Board. The county has determined that our
vehicles should be listed as a county asset so we will be shifting those to them.

11.

A. The County has retained the firm of Cummings and McCrady to help develop the Program Manual for
our facilities. They have put together a team to work on all phases of the program. Jerry English will be
the lead and he will be at the Board meeting. The work is in three phases:

o Phase | Programming for five new libraries
. Phase | Guideline specifications
° Phase Il Programming for existing facilities + Wayfinding Guide specification

The team consists of the following firms structured with C&M as prime consultant and the others as sub-
consultants to C&M:

Cummings & McCrady, Inc. - preparing/assisting in coordination for all community meetings,
programming for all existing facilities, assisting MPS with design guidelines and specifications, and
coordinating consultants

McMillan Pazdan Smith — library programming consulting lead for programming five new
libraries and design guidelines (Phase 1), and lead for guide specifications for library specialty items

J&A Engineering Consultants — low voltage engineering services to include security systems, audio
visual and telecom systems

The Galecia Group — technology consulting services for RFID and materials handling
technology

Typographic Communication — creating branding and wayfinding design guidelines

MECA, Inc. - preparing guide specifications/quality standards for mechanical,

plumbing, and fire protection systems

Epic Engineering — preparing guide specifications/quality standards for electrical
systems.



11. B. The RFQ for the facilities is nearly complete. The standard American institute of Architects has
changed and the legal department is checking the new iteration to make sure it does what we need.
There will be a member of the Procurement Department present to update the Board.

11. C. Bryan Whitley has asked when the Library will name all the libraries so he can include the names
in any contracts or any plans. Bryan will be at the meeting.

One recommendation is:

Current West Ashley becomes S. Windemere Library

Current St. Andrews becomes Cynthia Graham Hurd West Ashley Library
Current Cooper River Memorial becomes Pinehaven

New James Island remains James Island

New Bee’s Ferry becomes Bee's Ferry

New Carolina Park become North Mt. Pleasant

12. Christmas Closing. We generally follow the County’s schedule but this year they are closing for five
consecutive days for Christmas. The rule is they close Christmas Eve, Christmas and the day after
Christmas but since they are basically closed for the weekend they will be closed Monday December 28.
We feel that is too many consecutive days closed and wish to open the 28" and give staff a floating
holiday.
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